

Jefferson County Solid Waste/Air Quality Committee September 5, 2014 - 8:00 a.m.

Waste Management Deer Track Park Landfill N6756 Waldmann Lane, Watertown, WI 53094

Rain or Shine

Members: Don Reese-Chair, Kirk Lund-Vice Chair, Kate Vance-Secretary, Carlton Zentner and James

Schroeder

Staff: Rob Klotz and Sharon Ehrhardt

1. Call to Order

2. Roll Call (Establish a Quorum)

- 3. Certification of Compliance With the Open Meetings Law
- 4. Review the Agenda
- 5. Public Comment
- 6. Approval of Minutes -June 20, 2014
- 7. Discuss with Possible Action-Merit Award for Watertown/Fort HealthCare Hospitals and Volunteer Pharmacists
- 8. Discuss with Possible Action-Support Letter or Resolution for Chris Barron, Pharmacy Director, Fort HealthCare on the Wisconsin Prescription Drug Monitoring Program (PDMP).
- 9. Discuss with Possible Action-Clean Sweep Dates for 2015
- 10. Discuss with Possible Action-Clean Sweep Program Donation Letter
- 11. Discuss with Possible Action-RecycleMoreWisconsin Webpage
- 12. Deer Track Park Landfill Tour
 - **a. Place:** Waste Management-Deer Track Park Landfill, N6756 Waldmann Lane, Watertown, WI 53094. We will be viewing construction of a new cell.
 - **Directions:** Take STH 26 north from the Courthouse to Linmar Lane (stop light controlled intersection at the Johnson Creek Outlet Mall) and turn right (east) on Linmar Lane into Deer Track Park Landfill site. Park in the office parking lot. Please take care not to block the roadway; trucks are entering and exiting at all times.
 - **b. Time:** Meeting at 8:00 a.m. and tour will start at 8:30 a.m.
 - **c. Sign In:** Please sign in at the Deer Track Park Landfill office. Sharon will also have a sign in sheet.
 - **d. Dress Requirements:** Please dress appropriately; no sandals, open toed shoes.

13. Adjourn

Please reserve your place by calling Sharon at (920) 674-7430 or email Sharon at sharoneh@jeffersoncountywi.gov before September 2, 2014.

County Board members not on the Committee can attend the tour of Deer Track Park Landfill, but will not receive a per diem. A quorum of the Jefferson County Board of Supervisors or any committee thereof may be present. No business will be conducted during the tour.

The Solid Waste/Air Quality Committee may discuss and/or take action on any item specifically listed on the agenda.

INDIVIDUALS REQUIRING SPECIAL ACCOMMODATIONS FOR ATTENDANCE AT THE MEETING SHOULD CONTACT THE COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR 24 HOURS PRIOR TO THE MEETING AT 920-674-7101 SO APPROPRIATE ARRANGEMENTS CAN BE MADE.



August 12, 2014

To: Our Community Partners in Health

For some of you that don't know me I'm Chris Barron, Pharmacy Director at Fort HealthCare. I've had the pleasure of working with many of you over the years. Fort HealthCare has the mission to improve the health and well-being of our community and as such I have made it my mission to do our part to take on prescription drug abuse in the communities we serve. The methods at which we take on this issue are funding and participation in drug disposal efforts (Clean Sweep programs & secure drug drop-off sites) as well as participation in the Wisconsin Prescription Drug Monitoring Program (PDMP).

The purpose of this letter is to make you aware of existing efforts in the community to curb prescription drug abuse as well as ask for your participation in those efforts thru judicious prescribing practices and active use of the Wisconsin Prescription Drug Monitoring Program, as well as encouraging proper disposal of unwanted pharmaceuticals. It has been brought to my attention that not all area providers are aware of the PDMP or the wealth of information available thru the PDMP website.

Beginning January 1, 2013 Wisconsin implemented its PDMP. There are really two parts to the PDMP. The first part is the requirement that all dispensers of controlled substances (such as pharmacies) report those dispenses to the PDMP. The second part is the ability for pharmacies & providers to query the PDMP database for prescribing data. It is this second part where I ask for your participation.

The PDMP website http://dsps.wi.gov/pdmp is a wealth of information. I have included with this memo a sampling of free marketing materials available from the Department of Safety and Professional Services. More materials can be requested by emailing: PDMP@wisconsin.gov I encourage all area providers to make use of these free resources as well as get registered with the PDMP website so you can query the database.

Also included with this letter is a brochure for the Jefferson County Clean Sweep Program which lists the 2014 Clean Sweep events as well as the secure drug drop off locations. This brochure and related posters can be found at www.jeffersoncountywi.gov/cleansweep Lastly, I've included suggestions for all healthcare providers to consider when prescribing controlled substances.

While the websites listed above should be your primary sources of information I would be happy to answer any questions you may have regarding anything mentioned above. Together we can make a difference with prescription drug abuse.

Your partner in health,

Chris Barron R.Ph. Pharmacy Director Fort HealthCare 920-568-5147

chris.barron@forthc.com

RESOLUTION NO. 2014

Recognition of Fort HealthCare and Pharmacists

WHEREAS, Jefferson County wishes to recognize Fort HealthCare for their monetary support and their pharmacists who service the Fort HealthCare Community by volunteering their time at Clean Sweep events and drug education efforts, and

WHEREAS, Fort HealthCare mission is to improve the health and well-being of the community and,

WHEREAS, Chris Barron, Pharmacy Director at Fort HealthCare has made it his mission along with his fellow pharmacists to do their part by taking on prescription drug abuse in the communities served by Fort HealthCare, and

WHEREAS, Chris has sent a letter (attached) to all Community Partners in Health to educate them about the Wisconsin Prescription Drug Monitoring Program. Chris encourages all area providers to make use of these free resources as well as get registered with the PDMP website, and

WHEREAS, the letter addresses the methods for funding and participating in the drug disposal efforts which include the Clean Sweep programs and secure drug drop off sites, and

WHEREAS, Jefferson County, its Solid Waste Committee and Sheriff Paul Milbrath and his office would like to thank Fort HealthCare and their pharmacists for the education they give to the community and for volunteering at the Clean Sweep program events, and

WHEREAS, we recognize that, without their support, our Clean Sweep program and drug collection sites would not be successful, and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Jefferson County Board of Supervisors gratefully accepts and appreciates the donations, volunteers and partners of the Solid Waste/Air Quality Committee's Clean Sweep and Recycling Programs.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that upon passage, a copy of this resolution be sent to the two local newspapers, posted on the Jefferson County website and the Jefferson County Facebook page.

Fiscal Note: Jefferson County expenditures for Clean Sweeps are covered by the Solid Waste/Air Quality Account 7109.451009, which is currently funded by contract fees from Waste Management-Deer Track Park Landfill. The City of Watertown donated \$20,000 each year since 2010 for the Clean Sweep Program. Fort HealthCare has donated \$5,000 for two years and in 2013 \$2,500 for prescription/non-prescription drug collections and disposal. No tax levy dollars are currently used for this program.

AYES	voice vote
NOES	
ABSTAIN	
ABSENT_	

RESOLUTION NO. 2014

Recognition of UW Health Partners Watertown Regional Medical Center and Pharmacists

WHEREAS, Jefferson County wishes to recognize UW Health Partners Watertown Regional Medical Center for their monetary support and their pharmacists who service the Watertown Regional Community by volunteering their time at Clean Sweep events and drug education efforts, and

WHEREAS, Watertown Regional Medical Center was the first hospital to place a drug take back container in a police station and donate money to the Clean Sweep program for property drug disposal, and

WHEREAS, John Schloemer, Watertown Regional Pharmacist helped the Solid Waste Committee implement the drug take back program and found volunteer pharmacists to support the program, and

WHEREAS, Jefferson County, its Solid Waste Committee and, Sheriff Paul Milbrath and his Office would like to thank UW Health Partners Watertown Regional Medical Center and their pharmacists for the education they give to the community and for volunteering at the Clean Sweep program events, and

WHEREAS, we recognize that, without their support, our Clean Sweep program and drug collection sites would not be successful, and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Jefferson County Board of Supervisors gratefully accepts and appreciates the donations, volunteers and partners of the Solid Waste/Air Quality Committee's Clean Sweep and Recycling Programs.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that upon passage, a copy of this resolution be sent to the two local newspapers, posted on the Jefferson County website and the Jefferson County Facebook page.

Fiscal Note: Jefferson County expenditures for Clean Sweeps are covered by the Solid Waste/Air Quality Account 7109.451009, which is currently funded by contract fees from Waste Management-Deer Track Park Landfill. The City of Watertown donated \$20,000 each year since 2010 for the Clean Sweep Program. UW Health Partners Watertown Regional Medical Center has donated \$250 every year since 2008 for prescription/non-prescription drug collections and disposal. No tax levy dollars are currently used for this program.

AYESvoice vote	
NOES	
ABSTAIN	
ABSENT	

Requested by Solid Waste & Air Quality Committee Sharon Ehrhardt 08-30-2014